ErisX

Clearing Notice

TO: Eris Clearing Members
FROM: Eris Clearing Client Service
NOTICE: #21-01CN

NOTICE DATE: April 12, 2021
PUB. DATE: April 12, 2021

SUBJECT: ETH Fork Notification

To support the upcoming Ethereum Berlin upgrade, ErisX plans to pause deposit and
withdrawal Ethereum blockchain services during the Ethereum Berlin fork. Ethereum
blockchain’s upgrade is scheduled for block 12244000 at around April 15, 2021 at 9:00
AM UTC. Trading will not be halted or impacted.

What to expect when Ethereum services are paused:

e ETH and USDC deposits and withdrawal services will be paused 2 hours prior to
the fork. We will monitor the fork for stability and restore deposit and withdrawal
services as soon as possible thereafter. Trading will not be halted.

e Users will not be able to see the incoming transactions until we restore deposit
services and start indexing the time that we were off.

e Outgoing transactions will start processing and going through once withdrawal
services are restored.

We will restore our services as soon as the network stabilizes. We estimate this will be
within 3 hours after the block height #12244000. We will send a notice stating that

services are restored once that occurs.

If you have any questions regarding this Clearing Notice please, contact Client Services
1888 782 7481.
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